TOWN OF STANFORD TOWN BOARD

MINUTES OF THE FEBRUARY 12TH, 2015 MEETING

The Town of Stanford Town Board convened for their monthly meeting on Thursday, February 12th, 2015.  Supervisor Joseph Norton called the meeting to order at 7:30 PM and asked for a moment of silence to remember those no longer with us and for those risking their lives for us right now.
Roll Call:
Joseph Norton – present




Mary Weinberger – present



Johanna Shafer – absent




Ryan Orton – present




Mark D’Agostino - present
PRIVILEGE OF THE FLOOR: 
No one addressed the Board.
LIAISON REPORTS: Councilman D’Agostino reported that the Rec. Commission was sponsoring a program at the Grange through February Thursdays, “Family Fun Nights.”  Rec. member Richard Bell was also hoping to have additional art events to showcase the Town.  A $75 donation had been received from Jamie O’Neal in memory of her father.
Councilman Ryan Orton did not have any committee reports but spoke of other community events: the Family Fun Nights at the Grange were so far successful, the Grange would be having a chicken marsala dinner on Feb. 22nd and that the Library had their ongoing programs.
Councilwoman Weinberger was not able to go to the Planning Board because she had fallen that night.
SUPERVISOR’S REPORT: Supervisor Norton stated the Highway Department had been doing a lot of overtime and that Heidi Johnson had written a very good article praising them in the Hudson Valley News.
MOTION TO ACCEPT AGENDA: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to amend the agenda to include the Pine Plains School Board vote request and to have additional Town Hall hours. With these additions noted for the agenda, a roll call vote was held as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Ryan Orton - yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

OLD BUSINESS:

1. TENNIS COURTS: Another email had been received from 11 year old Liam Duffy thanking the Town for its letter.  He also stated that his father would pay for the materials and he would do the work to fix the courts but that two new nets were needed.  The Recreation Commission will look into getting the courts fixed but there was no money in this year’s budget.  Rec. Director Nielsen had done research and new courts would cost between $70,000 and $80,000. Mention was made that they are usable now.
NEW BUSINESS:

1. STANFORD FREE LIBRARY: Mark Williams and Laura Gilhooly of the Stanford Library Board of Directors addressed the Board with an update on their plans for the new Library building on Route 82.  They were hoping that the Board will support their request to sell the property and the old building on Creamery Road so that the total funds can be used towards the new building project.  Mr. Norton and the Board members present agreed that they will support their plans.

2. CHAZEN COMPANIES – LANDFILL SAMPLING: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger, to approve Chazen to continue monitoring the Landfill.  Roll call vote was held as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Ryan Orton - yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.

3. VACANT COMMISSION APPOINTMENTS: A motion was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino, to appoint Claire Copley to the Conservation Advisory Board and Scott Cale to the Planning Board.  Roll call vote was held as follows: Joseph Norton – 
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yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Ryan Orton - abstained; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  Motion carried.  Mr. Norton asked that Mr. Levenson be thanked for his years of service to the Planning Board and was wished luck in his future endeavors.

4. DUTCHESS COUNTY HAZARD MITIGATION PLAN: The Clerk was requested to send a copy of this to the Fire Safety Board members.

5. PARKINSON’S DISEASE AWARENESS MONTH: Supervisor Norton read the following:    PARKINSON’S DISEASE AWARENESS MONTH PROCLAMATION

WHEREAS, Parkinson’s disease is a progressive neurological movement disorder of the central nervous system, which has a unique impact on each patient; and

WHEREAS, according to the Parkinson’s Action Network, the Parkinson’s Disease Foundation, the American Parkinson’s Disease Association and the National Institute of Health, there are over one million Americans diagnosed with Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, symptoms include slowness, tremor, difficulty with balance and speaking, rigidity, cognitive and memory problems; and

WHEREAS, although new medicines and therapies may enhance the life for some time for people with Parkinson’s, more work is needed for a cure; and

WHEREAS, increased education and research are needed to help find more effective treatments with fewer side effects and ultimately a cure for Parkinson’s disease; and

WHEREAS, a multidisciplinary approach to Parkinson’s disease care includes wellness, support and caregiver groups; and

WHEREAS, April has been proclaimed as World Wide Parkinson’s Awareness month for all to recognize the need for more research and help in dealing with the devastating effects of Parkinson’s disease.

NOW THEREFORE, the Town Board of the Town of Stanford does hereby proclaim that April will be Parkinson’s Awareness month in the Town of Stanford.

Motion made by Supervisor Joseph Norton

Seconded by Councilman Ryan Orton

Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino.

6. NAME PRIVATE ROAD / COMMON DRIVE: The following resolution was offered by
Supervisor Joseph Norton, seconded by Councilwoman Mary Weinberger:
RESOLUTION #1 OF 2015

TO NAME A PRIVATE ROAD / COMMON DRIVE

FOR THE ‘911’ PROJECT

WHEREAS, Dutchess County has implemented the E-911 Emergency Response and Call monitoring for the entire County, and

WHEREAS, THE County of Dutchess has reviewed the road names and addresses in the Town of Stanford to ensure correct recognition and identification of parcels on roads located in the Town of Stanford, and


WHEREAS, the County of Dutchess has requested the Town of Stanford to name private roads in the Town of Stanford for compliance with E-911, to enable E-911 response system to identify parcels, and


WHEREAS, the name assigned below to the private road has been suggested by the residents of said road in the Town, and

NOW, THEREFORE, BE IT RESOLVED by the Town of Stanford that this road be known as
   Brook Meadow Lane      for a private drive off Route 82, to include the property of Brian and Diane Weck, grid # 6769-00-495076.


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town of Stanford, by naming the road, assumes no responsibility or liability for the construction, maintenance, repair or use of said private road; that said private road named herein is not in any way deemed to have been dedicated or accepted by the Town of Stanford, and that this resolution is made only to provide a means of identifying private roads for emergency response purposes, and


BE IT FURTHER RESOLVED that the Town Clerk forward a copy of this resolution to the E-911 Coordinator.
ROLL CALL VOTE:
Joseph Norton – yes; Mary Weinberger – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Ryan Orton – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
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Resolution#1 of 2015 adopted and certified this 12th day of February 2015. A copy of this resolution will be sent to Dutchess County.
7. APPROVAL OF MINUTES: The Minutes of the January 5th Reorganizational meeting were approved with the following addition by Councilman D’Agostino on pg. 3, #14: “…sent directly to him so that the Board meetings’ videos can be uploaded in a timelier manner.” With this change made, the Minutes were approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mary Weinberger.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.  The Minutes of the January 8th, 2015 meeting were approved as written on the motion of Joseph Norton, second by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Mark D’Agostino – yes.
8. PINE PLAINS SCHOOL DISTRICT REQUEST: The Pine Plains School District requested the use of the Town Hall on Tuesday, May 19th, 2015 for their annual budget vote and Board of Education election.  The request was approved on a motion made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Ryan Orton.  Motion carried with a roll call vote as follows: Joseph Norton – yes; Ryan Orton – yes; Johanna Shafer – absent; Mary Weinberger – yes; Mark D’Agostino.

9. ADDITIONAL TOWN HALL HOURS: Councilwoman Weinberger requested that more accommodations be made for Town residents in the hours that the Town Hall offices are open.  This matter will be discussed at the March workshop.

With no other business, a motion to adjourn at 8:25PM was made by Joseph Norton, seconded by Mark D’Agostino.  Motion carried with all present voting in favor.
Respectfully submitted,

Ritamary Bell
Town Clerk

